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Desert Quail Tolers 
An affiliated Chapter of the Society of Decorative Painters  

 http://www.desertquailtolers.com/    

Chapter #99204 Established 1991 

PRESIDENTS MESSSAGE—Janet Mitchell         President—Janet Mitchell 

                 760-244-5669 

     janet.mitchell@hesperiausd.org 

1st. VP’s—Sue Clark/Diana Van Riel 

760-961-9437/oldtrails@verizon.net   

760-240-0068/dees55@verizon.net                                                                    

 2nd VP– Deb Ramo 

 760-843-1066/  ramowmdeb@verizon.net 

   Secretary/Fair—Roseanne Scholey 

     626-379-3771/ 

         Treasurer—Cathy Duke 

      760-646-1446/ cduke5@outlook.com 

    Newsletter/Summer Seminar                         

 Beth Murena 

   760-953-2872/etminav@gmail.com 

           Ways and Means/ Maggie Miller              

    760-948-1053/ArtbyMaggie@verizon.net 

            Sunshine/Sarah Vogel 

                 760-947– 2664 

       faithhesperia@verizon.net                                              

Welcome/ Dorothy Patton 

                 760-240-9330 

            dotpatton@aol.com                                                 

Awards/ Holiday Boutique 

                Becky Bolding 

760-247-2285/ beckysart@msn.com 

            Rosanne Scholey 

               626-379-3771 

     Education/Diana Van Riel 

               760-240-0068 

         dees55@verizon.net 

     Quail Eggs/ Rose Gardner 

760-240-4472/artrose57@msn.com                 

           Charites / Sue Clark 

                760-961-9437 

          oldtrails@verizons.net 

    Holiday Raffle/ Paula Maldonado 

sewmuchfun57@hotmail.com 

Judy Mountjoy 760-244-1651 

     thecatdidit2003@yahoo.com 

October Paint Month/ Pat De La Pena 

                    760-949-3991 

             patandsalsvl@aol.com 

Easter Egg Exchange/Debbie Ragains 

                   760-247-0020 

            bbw92308@aol.com 

       Web Site & Christmas Party 

Carol Whitton/  760-954-6533 

           whit4kids@aol.com 

Hospitality/ Jane Haggard 

760-868-2246/jsjems1@verizon.net 

   

 

 

 

 
 

Happy May Day, Mother’s Day, and the start of summer.  I just got back from a wonderful 

girl’s trip to Hawaii.  It was relaxing, beautiful and fun times.  Trips with hubby’s, children, sig-

nificant others are nice but there is nothing like a ‘girl’s trip’. It’s a time to relax, laff your 

pants off, and bond with women who you have things in common with like painting -after all 

who else knows about that secret stash of  things you just had to have to paint on but don’t 

want your hubby to know about.  Everyone needs to have a girls trip, whether it is to a paint-

ing seminar, shopping (my husband calls it ‘junking’) and lunch, a time to hang with your 

friends. Desert Quail Tolers has brought many of us together as friends, cherished friendships 

that will last a life time and that is an important aspect of the chapter.   I’m so thankful for all 

your friendships and the fun we have. 

 

Well it’s almost at that ½ way mark of the year.  This summer is going to be a busy one May 

is the Country Fair so sign up with Jane to do a shift demoing there.  In June there is the SDP 

National Convention in San Diego which is a blast (great time for a ‘girls’ trip).  In July Gyspy 

Tolers  is having its annual Sleep Over in Desert Hot Springs, still classes available, and in Au-

gust we will be having Lynne Andrews for our Summer Seminar. If you haven’t painted with 

Lynne before now is your chance and it is very inexpensive. We have worked hard to keep 

the cost ‘down’ and the fun ‘up’.  Lynne has a unique way of painting and it is down with main-

ly an Ultra Round Brush, really it is easy but if it intimidates you then by all means use your 

favorite brushes.  Sign up today by calling or emailing Beth. October brings us our Holiday 

Boutique which Becky and Rosanne are organizing and it is also our Holiday Raffle which is 

our fund raiser of the year so when Paula gives you a packet of tickets please sell them –the 

prizes are beautiful! And then along comes December and our Christmas party. Carol and 

Joanne are in need of one more person (s) to host a table for this so if interested please give 

them a call. 

 

And we also have our monthly meetings with great projects. Sign up today with Sue and Diana 

and they do have a ‘pre-pay’ option so you don’t have to worry about forgetting your money 

for the project at the meeting.  I want to thank Barbara Underwood for teaching that adora-

ble Santa at the April meeting, what a great way to start to get in the holiday spirit –it’s never 

to early for the holidays. 
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Education: Diana Van Riel  

Painting Tip: 

* Plastic coffee stirrers are perfect for stiffing paint. 

* To Create perfectly straight painted lines on a flat wood surface, score 

lines in the wood using a stylus and a see-through ruler.  Load a liner 

brush with thinned paint and follow the depressions created in the wood 

by the stylus. 

* Use toothpicks for applying paint to fine details, making tiny dots or ap-

plying color in hard to reach areas of your project. 

* To avoid accidentally swiping a sleeve across a freshly painted surface, 

place your supplies to your painting-hand side.  This will eliminate the 

need to reach across your painting, and everything you need will be with-

in easy reach. 

*If you have a lot of edges or corners of a project to paint, simplify the 

process by loading up a small sponge with your paint and swiping it down 

the edge. 

* When in doubt about how  certain color or stroke will look on your 

painting, place a piece of clear acetate over the painting, then apply the 

stroke or color to the acetate. 

* When bottles of acrylic paints start getting old and have been used fre-

quently, little bits of hardened paint can get inside the bottles.  Cut out a 

small square of pantyhose or nylon, stretch it over the top of the bottle, 

and replace the cap. It acts as a strainer and you’ll get much more mile-

age out of the bottle. 

*When setting up painting space, keep a bar of ivory soap on top of a pa-

per towel, next to your water container,  This is for washing out your 

brushes as you finish with them.
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HOLIDAY BOUTIQUE 

Did you know you can also sell other items at the boutique besides painted ones?  We are happy to make 

money on any crafted items-so if you sew, carve, make jewelry, well, you get the idea you can include it on 

your table.  It just has to be hand crafted.  We love to share our painting items but we all do lots of things.  

We would love to have you all join us this year and have a table or two.  You can also rent a half table to 

share with someone.  It’s fun, you make a little money and get to know each other.  So think about it-all  

levels of painting are welcome.  You just have to finish the back (paint or stain is fine). 

Where-The Community Church at Jess Ranch, 11537 Apple Valley Rd., A.V. 

When-Fri., Oct. 21, 9-4 & Sat., Oct. 22, 9-3.  Set-Up Thurs., Oct. 20, 4-7 

Cost-Members- $35 for the two day, non-members $40 for two days 

Table reservations starting on July 1 

So paint, paint, paint.  It’s just as easy to paint two as one so join the fun and start now.  Questions call  

Becky 760-247-2285 or Rosanne 626-379-3771 

Ways & Means 

Maggie Miller 

I’m so excited about the raffle items/baskets each meeting.  A big Thank You 

to all you generous ladies who are supplying us with these wonderful Ways & 

Means items.  You are so Awesome. 

   May— Ways and Means Donations 

Betty Busby, Louise Froelich and Michelle Murray 

and 

Featured Artist 

 

Betty Busby 
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Thank you ladies for your generous donations to our upcoming charity choice.  We will be 

donating to a local Charity  this year,  The Assistance League, please keep those dona-

tions coming.  

 

Apple Valley’s Relay for Life will be held May 13/14., 9 am at the Apple Valley Civic 

Center.   All our invited to attend 

We are still collecting toiletries to give to the homeless.  Please remember to donate any that 

you have.                             Thanks   Sue Clark ,0ldtrails@verizon.net 

 

CHARITY 2016 

Sue Clark 

Even tho, Cinco de Mayo is over we can still think 

 Mexican Food. 

Board members are going to furnish all the things we 

need to make a good Mexican Salad Bowl. 

We hope all member's can bring desserts.   

We sill have coffee, water and some soda for  to drink.  

If you like something else you will need to bring it for  

yourself. 

See you on the 24th. 

Hospitality Chair:  Jane Haggard 

      jsjems1@verizon.net 

      760-886-2246 
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  YOUR HELP IS NEEDED!!!!! 

 

 PAT DE LA PENA NEEDS YOUR HELP AT TOPAZ 

SCHOOL ON MAY 18. 

 

 IF YOU CAN HELP HER PLEASE GIVE HER A 

CALL FOR MORE INFORMATION.  EVEN IF YOU CAN 

ONLY HELP FOR AN HOUR.   

       HER NUMBER IS 760-553-6661 OR EMAIL HER AT 

       PATANDSALSVL@AOL.COM 
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SIGN UPS 

NOW BING 

ACCEPTED 
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Desert Quail Tolers Membership Application 2016 

(Please Print) 

 Last Name: _______________________________     First Name   __________________________                                                                                

Mailing Address (If PO Box, please include street Address)  _________________________________________________________________ 

City ___________________________         State _____________________ Zip   __________ 

Email: _________________________________________________________________ 

Home Phone (with Area Code)_______________________________   Cell (with area code)_________________________________ 

Date of Birth_______________________________      Spouse (First Name)__________________________________ 

SDP Membership #_______________________________ 

 

Please make check payable to Desert Quail Tolers for $15 (Annual Dues).  You are also required to join the Society of Dec-

orative Painters (SDP); those dues are $50/yr.  You can download application to SDP at www.decorativepainters.org   OR  

obtain copy of SDP 2016 Application from Deb Ramo. 

 

Project: Bee Tree 
Teacher: Heidi Allison 
Cost: $10.00 
Paints Needed: Deco-Art 
Winter Blue, Deep MiDnight Blue, payne’s grey, avocaDo, 
Black Plum, Brt. Sienna, Royal Purple, Marigold, Hot shots 
Yellow, Black, Country Red, Honey Brown, Sand, Brt.  
Umber, Gooseberry Pink, Golden Straw, Black Green, Diox 
Purple, Milk Chocolate 
 
 Brushes needed: Dry Brush, liner, small flat or filbert for leaves 

#2 liner or round favorite stipple brush. 

 

 

Call or email Sue Clark 760-961-9437 or old-
trails@verizon.net or Diana Van Riel ,  
760-240-0068 or dees55@verizon.net; to sign up 
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  Our new Web site is up and running,  Thank you to  

   Carol Whitton for doing a Fantastic  Job.   

                       Our web address is as follows: 

              http://www.desertquailtolers.com 

 If you have any question regarding the web site, contact 

          Carol at whit4kids@aol.com or 760-954-6533 

Next Board Meeting 

July 5th. 
 

Debbie Ragains 

20735 Tonawanda Road 

Apple Valley, CA. 92308 

760-559-6027 

bbw92308@aol.com 
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Those who could use a little Sunshine this 

month are…..  

Nadine Lowrey 

19541 Worman St 

Apple Valley, CA. 

92308 

 

 

 

May Birthdays 

Judy Mountjoy  5/07 

Rose Gardner   5/14 

JoAnne Goodsell  5/16 

Pat DeLaPena   5/22 

Janet Mitchell         5/23 

Gwen Palmer                5/31   
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         Desert Quail Tolers   Meeting May 3, 2016    Rosanne Scholey’s home 

The meeting was called to order by 1st Vice President, Sue Clark, at 6:55  p.m 

 Programs: Sue Clark and Diana VanRiel - Programs are on track for 2016 

 Membership: Deb Ramo - 62 current members, 33 signed in at the April Meeting. Suggested putting the podium closer 

to the ways and Means table to get a more accurate idea of those who attend the meetings. 

 Secretary: Rosanne Scholey - Minutes were reviewed. Maggie Miller moved to accept minutes as presented, 2nd by 

Cathy Immel, approved by Board. 

 Treasurer: Cathy Duke-Immel.  Balance as of April 30, 2016 is $7,744.24. A list of outstanding checks was distributed 

with encouragement to cash the checks.  Rosanne Scholey moved to accept the Financial Statement as presented, 2nd by Maggie 

Miller and accepted by the Board. Marilyn Hinman turned in the completed audit for 2015. All figures for 2015 were good.

 Newsletter: Beth Murena  absent. Sue Clark asked that all articles be submitted by Friday, May 6, 2016 Ways and 

Means: Maggie Miller – People who volunteered for May donations are being contacted as a reminder. 

 Sunshine: Sarah Vogel - absent 

 Welcome: Dorothy Patton – No new people at the last meeting. The board was encouraged to make contact with at 

least one person at the meeting, making them feel welcome. A Featured Member was suggested, Dorothy would find out some-

thing interesting about a member and spend few minutes making them more familiar to the membership.  

Hospitality: Jane Haggard and Carol Whitton – Mexican Food is the theme for May. Carol will pick up tostado shells. Board 

signed up to bring the basics  

 Fair: Jane Haggard – Thanks to Marilyn Hinman, Becky Bolding and Rosanne Scholey for helping to check in items on 

Sunday. A People’s Choice Award will be given again this year. We are down 40 items this year over last year. If this number 

continues to fall we will probably have to give up a dedicated space for Tole. Becky Bolding is in charge of setting up the display 

next week, after the judging. Jane handed out tickets to those who volunteered to demo during the fair. 

 Education: Diana VanRiel – Any suggestions for news articles should be directed to Diana 

 Quail Eggs: Rose Gardner - Absent 

 Charities: Sue Clark – Assistance League has been selected as the charity for the rest of 2016. It was decided that con-

tribution would be given to Assistance League to be used where they saw the greatest need rather than specifying an area they 

service. Donations still being accepted for Rescue Mission of personal cleaning supplies. Sue Clark will do a decorated wreath, to 

be sold at the Christmas Party, proceeds of this raffle will go to the Wounded Warriors. 

 Website: Carol – Statement of Income and Request for Reimbursement forms have been added to the website.

 Summer Seminar: Beth Murena and Janet Mitchell – both absent  

Holiday Raffle: Judy Mountjoy, Paula Maldonado, Marilyn Hinman – All pictures will soon be available so a flyer can be made. 

Two of the items are on display at the Fair and a notice will be placed in front of those items telling people where they can buy 

tickets. We are not allowed to sell tickets at the Fair. 

Holiday Boutique: Becky Bolding – Nothing yet 

 October Paint Month: Pat De La Pena – Absent. It was reported that help was needed for the reading and painting 

projects in May. 

 Christmas Party: Carol Whitton and Joanne Goodsell – A caterer has been found, Reflections. $1762 is the charge for 

entire event based on 64 attendees. The 8th table now has a mystery hostess(s). Rosanne Scholey moved that members, who are 

not eligible for a free ticket, be charged $15. Proceeds from the Christmas raffle would be used to offset the Club’s costs. 2nd to 

this motion made by Maggie Miller. Discussion followed and motion was approved by Board. 

 Awards: Becky Bolding - Nothing Egg Exchange: Debbie Ragains - Nothing 

 New Business:  A suggestion was made that there be a wood auction, with donated wood and patterns. Quail Eggs 

would be used. More discussion and planning is needed. 

       Old Business - Nothing 

Next Board Meeting – July 5th at Debbie Ragain’s 

Meeting Adjourned: 7:57 
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Desert Quail Tolers presents… 

Lynne Andrews 
August 26(Friday) & 27(Saturday)  

Faith Lutheran Church       9600 7th St, Hesperia CA (off Main St.) 

Doors Open at 8:30am   Class is 9-4:30 

Lynne will be teaching us two darling pieces over the two days.  You will paint this on your own piece. Take one day or both. The cost 

includes a continental breakfast, lunch, and a” goody” bag.  Don’t miss this exciting chance to take from Lynne. Spaces are limited so sign 

up today.  

Cost: Member   $100 both days *                              Non-Member       $125 both days 

                               $60 one day            $70 one day 

*Members with $5000 quail eggs can receive $10 off the 2-day price 

$50 Non-Refundable Deposit will hold your spot with final payment due by July 1, 2016 

Name           Phone     

Address             

Email               

Paid        Amt   Fri     Sat    Ck        Cash               

Pattern Given                      Member     Non-Member   

 
For info contact Beth Murena @ etminav@aol.com (760)953-2872 cell  

 Or     Janet Mitchell @ pin_queen23@hotmail.com (760)900-9343 cell 

Mail payment to:  Beth Murena    21832 Viento Rd.  Apple Valley, CA 92308 
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Advertising Rates 

Business Card…$ 3.00 per month 

1/4 Page………$5.00 per month 

1/2 Page……...$10.00 per month 

Full Page…..….$20.00 per month 

 

All advertising must be to the editor by the first 

      

Next Meeting 

May 24, 2016 

 

 

Desert Quail Tolers 

Beth Murena 

21832 Viento Road 

Apple Valley, CA. 92308 


